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I know all there is to know about the lying game

Apologies to Dave Berry the original singer in the mid 60’s that sang about the crying game!  

I thought by now that builders would have learned their lesson about misrepresentation with organisations like The Homebuyers Pressure Group highlighting their sharp practices, but it still goes on, whether it be during the construction process or after you’ve moved in and tried to get remedial works large or small done.  Their promises or excuses can really be considered lies because some builders have no intention of meeting their obligations and take advantage of the system here.

So far as lies are concerned, let me give an example of something one of my clients was told just last week.  This is the same builder I wrote about who doesn’t understand the basic principles of roof construction, he rang my client in the UK on Saturday morning asking where two stage payments were, one for the roof and one for the tiling.  My client was surprised by this as I had only reported the previous day that nothing much had happened on site, but she was assured by the builder that yes the works were done, there was no time for her to get me up to the site to check and to get the money urgently transferred into his account.  My client was extremely anxious and rang me immediately following his call.  I went straight to the site where I found nothing had happened since the previous day.  The roof tiles still hadn’t been nailed, hip and ridge tiles needed fixing, metal flashings needed forming and a start needed to be made on the ornate bonnet roof, the tiles for this were still on the ground!  Inside I find the tilers rushing to finish off the works. So in no way was a stage payment due.  

Another example of builders trying sharp practice to take advantage of clients is the ever famous ‘pallet wood roofer’.  Here they told my client the roof framing had been renewed, I find on closer inspection that all they had done had nailed new pieces of timber over the old – useless!

Another client of mine is having a villa built in Bahceli and the builder has not been crystal clear in his communications with my client. I got involved back last July when my client had already paid a number of stage payments, all very early with a payment due in September being demanded in April and one expected to be paid in January of next year being paid in July and with construction promised to be completed between December and February. The position then, my client was being told, was that the property was four to five months ahead of schedule – so he was expecting the property to be finished about now. My client was becoming anxious as he had been pressured into paying over a stage payment for the roof and plastered finishes, meaning that over 80% of the cost of the property had been paid for.  He was sent a photograph of the house and only a limited view of the roof could be seen, it was just after then he instructed me as he knows nothing usually happens here ahead of schedule and he just wanted me to make sure that he had got what he’d paid for.  I went to the site and reported back to him and you can imagine his concerns when I told him he had been largely misled with the roof tiling incomplete.  Since August I have been going to the site regularly and not a thing has happened on his property.  The company is sitting on 80% of my client’s money and have unlikely completed 35% of the contract.  My client is now extremely anxious and perhaps I should have called this article ‘the crying game’.

Presently if you are having a property built, and you will not be here full time to watch the construction process, the only solution is to ensure that somebody you can rely on and trust keeps you fully informed, they say a camera never lies but sadly this is the 21st Century so any photographs sent to you must be from someone independent.   It is not unheard of here for people to be sent photographs of a similar property but not their own so they are led to believe that progress has been made when sadly it hasn’t.

It is not only during the construction process that we as purchasers are misled, promises of doing work after completion are often just glibly given. There are very few builders here that meet their obligations which is why when I do come across builders that provides an after-sales service I have no hesitation in writing about them and naming them.

Sadly with the purchasing process here, where you have to wait a long time to obtain a kocan, my clients are always anxious I do not specifically name the builders who do not meet their obligations, as they are afraid of not getting their kocan.  The local Muhtar put his head round the door this week and was talking generally and asked if I had my kocan, I said I do have mine and he said I am lucky, so many English people he talks to do not have theirs and very often have no hope of getting one.  Builders here take advantage of this scenario and often hold this over the purchaser, and any thought of taking litigation is often considered inappropriate by the legal profession due to the length of time it takes, the cost and very often the hollow victory at the end of it all.

So what is going to happen?  I am happy to read and hear that at last the Government is taking some action in respect of rogue builders, and I wait with baited breath to find out what the new planning laws are going to be and whether they will be adhered to.  Without effective policing then any policy will be ineffective.  So I understand the Government is also taking action in respect of the proper constitution of building companies and I have recently been told that the companies will have to be 100% Cypriot owned, will have to have an Architect and Engineer in their direct employ and be a member of a Trade Association.  I don’t know how much truth there is in this we will have to wait and see, but if it is true then it is a positive step in the right direction. Although I do have one concern and that is with regard to the amateur builders who slip through the net now with regard to paying taxes etc., small time builders who have other jobs like teachers, hotel receptionists etc who by limiting the amount of properties they build each year claim to have amateur status.  But when you involve the names of the wife, the dog and the child it is surprising how many properties an amateur builder can build!  It is these builders that must also be brought into regulation.

In the longer term there appears to be some positive steps being made and confidence boosting in the construction industry and although some construction companies are complaining about these new restrictive practices it will be good for both purchasers and developers in the future, so long as it is not fogged by nepotism and corruption.
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This is the picture my client wasn’t sent by the builder when he said the roof was completed!





These are the tiles that were supposedly on the roof last Saturday when a stage payment was being demanded!








